Business Session Minutes

Thursday, May 27, 2010
1:30 P.M. – 10th Floor Committee Room

The meeting was attended by: Mayor Funkhouser and Council members Hermann, Ford, Johnson, Curls, Gottstein, Marcason, Circo, Jolly and Sharp.  Acting City Manager Schulte also attended.  

1. Approval of minutes for Business Sessions of May 13 and May 20, 2010: the minutes were unanimously approved.

2. KCP&L Dress Code: Phillip Yelder, Human Relations Department, and Gary Majors, Regulated Industries, gave the update to the council. Mr. Yelder stated that in December the City lodged a public accommodations discrimination complaint against the Cordish Company and the KC Live! based on many complaints from the public. There was an undisclosed settlement agreed upon and since this ruling all involved parties have been working closely to correct the problems. His department will conduct two dress code tests in the near future; the tests will cover the KC Live! Living Room as well as some of the establishments in KC Live!.. The management of KC Live! has dramatically modified the dress code for the open area of the district. Most of the prohibited items of clothing, that were the subject of the complaints that were filed in our office, have been removed from the dress code. Regulated Industries reported that they had done some checking on dress code enforcement in the District and had found no violations to date. 

3. Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee presentation: Eric Rogers and Steve Rhodes, Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee, gave this presentation to the council. Mr. Rogers reviewed the accomplishments that the committee has attained so far including: pedestrian improvements, trail segments being constructed, new bicycle parking, various road improvement projects which incorporate bike/ped lanes. The recommendations for this year will be incorporating the BikeKC Plan into all City funded street projects.  Also to monitor implementation of new development code for bike/ped/transit, to establish reporting mechanisms to track bike/ped related projects in all relevant departments and include bike/ped in all appropriate in-district capital projects and ensure it is not eliminated. The committee would like to work more closely with the Water Department and Parks Department to better coordinate bike/ped facilities on projects, also to work with ATA to expand bike parking capacity adjacent to transit facilities. They would like to invite the Port Authority, Police Department, EDC and others to future BPAC meetings to strengthen relationships. Deb Ridgeway was present to answer questions from the council. The handout is on file in the City Clerk's Office.

4. Discussion of ordinances, resolutions and communications on today's docket or for floor introduction: there was no discussion on this item.

5. Items to be placed on future Business Session agendas: Ford, had previously inquired about a presentation on the New Tools community credit unions, and asked will this be forthcoming? Funkhauser stated that Ajamu Webster is working closely with Mazuma Credit Union to see if they can assist with this endeavor. He was going to wait to hear back about that before hearing this item. But he will bring an update to the Business Session shortly.
6. Closed Session: there was no Closed Session.

